## CITY OF LYNDON COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 25, 2017

Mayor Brent Hagan called the Council Meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Those present: Dustin Gilchrist, Betsy Kramer, Kelly Kramer, Carla Nalley, Cami Popham, Becky Ricketts, Mardy Sidebottom and City Attorney John Singler. A few guests were also in attendance.

A motion was made by Becky Ricketts, seconded by Cami Popham to approve the minutes of the August 28, 2017 Council Meeting. Motion carried unanimously. A motion was made by Kelly Kramer, seconded by Carla Nalley to approve the minutes of the September 18, 2017 Caucus Meeting. Motion carried unanimously.

The Treasurer's Report was given and will be filed for audit. Balance for September 1, 2017 was \$4,735,952.29.

MUNICIPAL ORDER #9-25-17- Declaring Lawnmower and Office Furniture Surplus- A motion was made by Becky Ricketts, seconded by Mardy Sidebottom, to approve Municipal Order #9-25-17 declaring city mower and office furniture surplus. Motion carried unanimously.

**MUNICIPAL ORDER #9-25-17A- Accepting Leaf Removal Bid-** A motion was made by Kelly Kramer, seconded by Betsy Kramer, to approve Municipal Order #9-25-17A approving Miller Mowing and Landscaping for a 2 pick-up, leaf removal bid for a total of \$59,000. Motion carried unanimously.

## **ANNOUNCEMENTS:**

The Mayor announced the next Caucus Meeting on October 16, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. The next Council meeting will be October 23, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. He also reported the Eagle Scout project last Saturday, cleaning Beargrass Creek, was productive. Twenty plus bags of trash were collected along with building materials and metal. Mayor Hagan reminded council the next newsletter is going out soon if anyone had information to add.

## **OTHER BUSINESS:**

Becky Ricketts mentioned the library ground-breaking was a great event. The Mayor added everyone was very appreciative of Lyndon for granting the \$500,000.

## FLOOR OPEN TO PUBLIC:

Phyllis Frost, Lyndonwoods resident, voiced her concerns regarding new residents at 416 Benjamin Lane who are parking many cars on the street. This is making it difficult to get out of their neighborhood because the road is so narrow. They are also parking off the street in the front yard and back yard. The grass is also tall. Ms. Frost requested no parking signs on the street. Mayor Hagan explained to her street parking is allowed but the City has been in contact with Metro about concerns with the property. The zoning enforcement has been notified of the

ADJOURNMENT:	
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned	at 6:15 p.m.
A TYPE OTE	Brent Hagan, Mayor
ATTEST:	
Stacey Woodward, City Clerk	

driveway extension which is believed to be illegally built. The Mayor stated he will contact the City Engineer about solutions with the street. Discussion was held.